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April 21, 2021 

 

Ellen Devlin, Administrator                                                                                 

Toronto and East York Community Council                                                              

City Hall, 2nd Floor West                                                                                     

100 Queen Street West                                                                                              

Toronto ON M5H 2N2                                                                                             

Re: Agenda Item TE24.11 King-Parliament Secondary Plan Review – Final 

Report, Secondary Plan and Zoning By-law Amendments                                                            

 

Dear Members of Toronto East York Community Council: 

 

The St. Lawrence Neighbourhood Association (SLNA) represents the interests of 

30,000+ people who live in the neighbourhood. The St. Lawrence Neighbourhood 

Association is a not-for-profit organization incorporated in 1982. Please be advised that 

the St. Lawrence Neighbourhood Association is supporting the recommendations as set 

out in Item TE24.11. Since December 2018 we have had various members serve on 

committees related to the Secondary Plan including the Heritage Focus Group, Open 

House, and Built Form Workshop. We also had presentations at our SLNA Development 

Committee, SLNA Board of Directors, and SLNA Monthly Community meeting. We also 

had many of our members attend the Pop-Up located on Jarvis Street which was 

another beneficial opportunity for the community to speak to the Community Planners.  

We have reviewed the March 30, 2021 report and attachments and wholly support. We 

are also supportive of a Culture Master Plan exercise for King-Parliament area and 

adjacent areas, and recommendations on public investment in and support for arts and 

culture facilities in the district through potential redevelopment, as well as a strategy for 

the Jarvis Street and Front Street Cultural Corridors identified in the Downtown Plan. 
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We also formally request that we be provided with notice of any meetings of Council, 

Committees of Council, Community Council or Public Meetings/Community Consultation 

Meetings where reports related to the King-Parliament Secondary Plan is considered. 

We also respectfully request that we be forwarded copies of any future reports and/or 

proposed by-laws affecting this Secondary Plan. Finally, we would respectfully request 

that the writer be notified of the City's passage of any by-law affecting the Secondary 

Plan lands.  

Thank you.  

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Suzanne Kavanagh Chair, Development Committee                                                  

cc. Councillor Wong-Tam, Ward 13                                                                     

SLNA Board of Directors                                                                                    

Melanie Melnyk, Community Planner                                                                       

David Sit, Community Planning, Manager 

 


